Which specific recommendations for States and other relevant stakeholders do you have, including suggestions of effective policy tools for the implementation of a human rights perspective to mental health? 

To address remaining systemic obstacles that hinder effective implementation of right to mental health, there is a need for each country and main stakeholders to take these measures:

Independent monitoring of resources allocated for establishment and sustainable provision of innovative non-coercive rights based mental health services.

Independent monitoring of measures taken to substantially reduce, with a view to full elimination, all coercive (non-consensual) practices within mental health services.

Active measures taken in collaboration between national authorities, professional groups and academia to address existing bias in evidence and to reach sustainable changes in the field of medical education and mental health research.

In your view, which should be the next steps in OHCHR’s work on mental health (e.g. thematic research, a more operational focus or else)?


Over the last years WHO and OHCHR as well as other groups have developed very helpful tools and guidance to bridge the gap between human rights commitments within UN bodies and mechanisms and the reform on ground in countries. 
 
From WHO we have all the powerful QualityRights guidance and the tools that help build knowledge, attitudes and practices of the key stakeholder groups as well as guidance on rights based services.
 
We also have the new guidance from WHO and OHCHR on mental health, human rights and legislation launched in 2023. What we need now is to continue to spread the word and have increasing number of stakeholders who know about them and are willing to implement them.
 
I am particularly encouraged after seeing two new policy tools that are being finalized.
 
1.WHO Guidance on mental health policy and strategic actions at the mental health and health sectors.
 
2. WHO guidance on mental health strategic actions for all the other key governmental sectors. Both these new guidance documents will fill an important gap to achieving sustainable reform in the countries.
 
I would like to emphasize that this is the first time I have seen very concrete recommendations for what all the different sectors can do and should do. We all need to recognize that the policies of other sectors can have profound impacts on mental health of the population. In these new documents the WHO is  not talking only about the justice, education and employment sectors. The  issues are raised  that are important for  the interior sector, climate, environment and conservation, culture arts. sports, defence. This is a high time for the decision makers and all stakeholders to agree and to move to “mental health in all policies” approach, and to fully embrace human rights approach in all sectors. 
 
I hope both these guidance documents are available very soon, so that we all can use them to advance the needed changes in all countries. 
